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November 18, 2016 
 

 
 

 
RE:  Incident on 11/2/16 in which general education teacher allegedly denied her access to the 
school nurse and regarding the need for a meeting to review 04 Plan.  
 
Dear  
 
This letter is in reference to concerns that were brought to DCPS attention on 11/7/16 regarding   
Specifically, the grievance reads as follows:    
 
I’m writing on behalf of my client,  mom to  student . I am 
writing regarding a very serious set of incidents which occurred at  last . I am 
filing a formal grievance on my client’s behalf, but I am also hoping to work with your team toward a resolution 
which includes a safety transfer of  children to a new school. 
  

 is a chronically ill . She and her  were born prematurely and have been in and out of 
hospitals their whole lives due to  and  systems. I worked with last 
year to develop enhanced 504 plans for both girls. 
  
Last week and the preceding week, was out of school for a number of days with a . On 

, she returned to school because  thought she might be doing a bit better, 
and because the school had told  that she was being referred to CPS for excessive absences 
(  is adamant that she was told CPS had already been called, however, clarified through their 
attorney on  that they had not). The school was aware that  had been out with an infection, 
and  provided the requisite doctors’ excuses. When  went to pick  up at  

 looked unwell.  asked her what was wrong and in response listlessly asked to  
 felt her head, noted that  had a serious fever, and took straight to the emergency 

room. was found to have a 105.2 degree fever. She was admitted, put on second type of antibiotics, and was 
later diagnosed with a . She spent two nights at the hospital. 
  
On the evening of her admission, explained to a social worker at the hospital that she had asked several times 
throughout the school day to visit the nurse because she did not feel well. She stated that her teacher told her she 
could not go to the nurse. The doctor at the hospital encouraged  to report the school’s negligence to 
the police. 
  
I reached out to , principal, the evening of  to share the above information and 
to ask her what had caused this breakdown. I did not receive a response until Friday morning, when I received an 
email from DCPS   denying what said with respect to accessing the school nurse. 
  

 understandably does not trust the staff at to keep her daughters safe, and feels her family’s 
relationship with the school has been irreparably damaged. She is requesting a safety transfer for these reasons. 
  
As a secondary matter, I would like to convene a meeting with DCPS’ centralized team to develop stronger 504 
plans for  and her sister . They miss a great deal of school due to their disabilities, and are not afforded 






